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Vermont State Council Officers

State Chaplain Fr. Timothy Naples

State Deputy Thomas Herbst Jr.

State Secretary Steve Shover

State Treasurer Jim Michael 
State Advocate       Nick Conti 

State Warden David Shepard

Immediate Past State Deputy Michael Patnode

Program Director Bill LaCroix

Membership Director Ed Nuttall

Faith Director Thomas Headley

Council Retention Director James Benson
Family Director John Santorello

Youth Director Elijah LaChance
Forms Chairman                                 Dennis Smith

State Deputies important 
Message Will be sent
later in the week



Rally for Life 2020 

Saturday, January 18, 2020

Schedule Details for the 2020 Rally for Life

*10:00am – Warm up at St. Augustine’s Church Hall with coffee and doughnuts.

*10:45am – Gather outside behind City Hall at 10:45am for the March to the Capitol – SIGNS 

provided by VRLC – those who do not wish to participate in the March are welcome to go directly 

to the State House and take a seat in House Chambers.

*11:30am – Photo of participants on State House steps.

*Noon – Gather in House Chambers for Speakers. Keynote speaker: Mary Hahn Beerworth, 

Executive Director, Vermont Right to Life

*Refreshments to follow in the State House cafeteria ~ bring family and friends ~ there is no 

charge to attend, but donations are welcome.

Church services open to participants before the Rally
to begin at 9:30am:
· Lighthouse Christian Church, 3 St Paul Street, Montpelier

· St. Augustine’s Catholic Church, Respect Life Mass, 16 Barre Street Montpelier



How to Plan for Membership in Your Council

By: Eric Johnson

Regional Growth Director, Northeast United States

Council growth is part of our mission, and not we should look at as a chore that we must suffer through together -

how can we plan for membership and make it a clear priority for our council?

First and foremost, all good plans start with a goal. Begin with the end in mind. You need to know what your 

council’s goal for new members is this fraternal year. The supreme council gives you a goal. But let’s say you 

don’t like that goal. You think it needs to be higher or lower. Fine. What’s your goal? Know your own goal. What 

do you want to achieve?

Remember: the goal is to have a vibrant and sustainable council. So what does that mean for you? More members? 

Younger members? More members and younger members?

Once you know what your goal is, you need to have a plan, and you need to hold each other accountable to that 

plan. 

What does a good council membership plan look like, you ask?

A good membership plan needs to be:

o Simple

o Specific

o Year-Round

o A Team Effort

Simplicity is key. We don’t need to get too cute. We don’t need to search for some new silver bullet. Has recruiting 

become harder than ever in 21st century America? Of course it has! Is inviting men to be with you impossible? Not 

hardly! Not according to the 46,000 members Order wide we brought in last year. 

What works best is what’s always worked best: working with your pastor, working with your agent, running good, 

simple Delta Church drives, promoting membership at your council events, and challenging your members to invite 

men that they know to join. 

And – and this is a key point – do not miss the obvious. How do members join your council? There is only one-way 

gentlemen. Degrees! If scheduling and promoting degrees is not part of your membership plan, you will fail. 

This membership stuff is not complicated, but it does take work, leadership and organization. The Supreme Council 

has new tools that can help you specifically with the Church drives and membership promotion at your council 

events but the point is that it’s okay to rely on the basics!

Your plan needs to be specific. It’s not enough to say that you want to promote membership at events – because 

there’s no way to gauge success or accountability? You want to promote membership at events. What does that 

mean? Who are you, as leaders of your councils, going to ask to be responsible for that? You’ll want to be clear 

about that so that everyone knows what’s expected of them, and so you can help them with whatever they need. 

And your plan needs to be year-round. Membership can’t be a part-time activity, if we’re going to be successful at 

ensuring our council’s future. There needs to be a consistent and constant focus on it – precisely because we 

understand why it’s so important. 

You as council leaders must set that tone from the beginning. If you roll your eyes whenever you’re talking about 

membership, your council will follow your lead. Make membership in your council a team sport!

Speaking of tone – it’s your job as grand knight to create a membership culture in your council. From the start, 

make sure your council knows that membership is a top priority for you and for them this fraternal year. 

If your whole council takes membership growth on as their responsibility, you’ll succeed. You’ll run great programs. 

You’ll serve your parish(es). You’ll make a real, tangible impact in your community. Because 



you’ll have the people to do it and to secure your legacy! 

If – alternatively your council sees membership growth as an annoying task best left for the membership 

director, your council will eventually cease to exist, cease to be relevant, or both. Your community deserves 

better. Your legacy deserves better. 

Challenge your members! Be competitive! Have fun with it. Challenge each member to bring in one new 

member this fraternal year. Is one too hard? Is one too much? It can’t be.

And again – no discussion of membership can happen without focusing on the WHY. If your challenge to your 

members is all about them owing you one recruit “just because,” they will respond by ignoring you or worse. 

Make them understand the purpose and the mission, why are they supposed to invite new men into our council

_________________________________________________________________________________________

.

Vocations   (RSVP)

The Knights of Columbus stand in solidarity with our priests and religious. Through this program, council 

and parish families will raise funds to support seminarians in their area. For every $500 given to an 

individual, the Supreme Council will refund the council or assembly $100. The maximum refund a council 

or assembly can receive is $400 per individual supported. Though financial support is vitally important, 

it is not the only aspect of RSVP. Councils are also called to provide their “adopted” seminarian or 

religious aspirant with moral support and prayers for their success. 

Councils are required to provide financial support of at least $500 for a minimum of one seminarian. 

Councils are also required to provide their “adopted” seminarian or religious aspirant with moral support 

and prayers for their success. 

If your council is considering supporting a seminarian please contact me  for information on a seminarian 

or seminarians to support. You can E-mail me at gfbean44@yahoo.com. Or call at 862-8581. Also if you 

have already given financial support to a seminarian for the year (July 1, 2019- June 30, 2020 please send 

me a copy of form 2863 (RSVP form) .

Conduct various events in your parish and community in order to reach your goal! Consider the Traveling 

Chalice Program to pray for Vocations. This is a program the Diocese is promoting. 

As a council, make a resolution to allocate a specific amount collected at various fundraisers for RSVP. In 

addition to financial support, councils are called to aid their “adopted” seminarian or postulant with moral 

and emotional support, and prayers for their vocation and vocations throughout the church. This is a central 

aspect of RSVP and must be fulfilled in order to satisfy the program requirements. Providing such support 

is easy and can be accomplished through a variety of efforts: At the end of each council meeting or event, 

take a moment to remember the seminarian you support. Send cards to your seminarian or postulate on 

major holidays (i.e., Easter, Christmas), etc.  Ask the seminarian or postulate how your council can best 

assist him or her throughout the year.

Immediately after your program is finished, complete the RSVP Report Form (#2863) and submit them to 

the Supreme Council Department of Fraternal Mission and State Vocations Chairman to obtain credit for 

your program. Remember to retain copies for your council records. Proudly display your RSVP 

participation plaque in your parish or council hall and continue to add to it by participating every year!

”Vocations are Everybody's Business” Pray for Vocations.

Vivat Jesus       

Jerry Bean, PSD, FDM

K of C State Vocations Chairman

http://kofc.org/un/en/resources/programs/rsvp/2863-rsvp-refund-and-plaque-application.pdf




Faithful Sir Knights,

Retha and I wish you, your families, your Council, and your Assembly 

a Blessed Year 2020.  While we recover from the holidays and start 

working on new personal resolutions, we need to say “good-bye” to 

2019 and all its successes and failures.  Pray your “Food For Families” 

challenge during the Advent Season was a success.  (This program 

falls under our Order’s “Faith in Action” category under Family).

The following is a repeat from my January 2018 letter I feel needs to be 

repeated… I know how routine we hear about our faith as we get older.  

We allow “routine” phrases, prayers or images fly right by without a 

second thought.

Have you ever wondered why Baby Jesus lying in the manager is reflected with out-reached hands?  I never paid much 

attention until this Christmas Vigil and Christmas Mass and I finally listened to the homily…. Jesus’ out-reached hands 

are begging each of us to come to Him, to give Him a hug.  He is saying, not with vocal words but with the unspoken 

image of out-reached hands, “I am here for you, I am here to carry you through all that baggage you are carrying”.  

While I was listening to the homily, the parishioners were asked if they had taken a shower before coming to todays 

celebration…. WHAT!!! Yes, a Shower of Confession…. A clean heart and soul, a feeling of refreshment, exactly what 

the season is all about…. No baggage, no weight….  What a moving homily, it will definitely not be forgotten.  

Thank-You to the following Assemblies for their support in the recent Regalia raffle; Bishop Louis DeGoesbriand

Assembly 1148, St Albans Assembly 1149, Sheridan Assembly 1152, James Cardinal Gibbons Assembly 1157, and 

Bishop Robert F. Joyce Assembly 2609. James Cardinal Gibbons Assembly 1157 sold 11 tickets, therefore automatically 

received 1 chosen winner (DARREN PION) and St. Albans Assembly 1149 received the other winning ticket from the 

drawing by Father Curtis Miller of the remaining tickets (JAMES McMILLAN).

Let’s start the year with a little trivia information on the month of January.  NOTE: These facts or fictions are taken from 

various internet sites. 

❖ The name January came from the Roman god Janus, known as God of new beginnings. The god Janus had two 

faces which allowed him to look forward into the coming year and backwards into the past year.  According to 

Roman legend, in 700 B.C., the ruler Numa Pompilius added January to the end of the 10-month Roman calendar 

with 30 days.  However, Romans later made January the first month of the year and in 46 B.C. Julius Caesar added 

a one more day and that’s why there are 31 days in January today. 

❖ January is also known as the National Volunteer Blood Donor Month.  (This program falls under our Order’s 

“Faith in Action” category under Community).  Run to your nearest Blood Bank and help those who need it!

❖ January 5, 1933 saw the beginning of the Golden Gate Bridge in San Francisco and was completed in 6 months.

❖ People born in January have a strong motivation to succeed, gain power & earn respect.  You are very emotional 

and a sensitive person by nature, you love children and are basically a home person.  Lastly, you tend to get 

jealous quickly! (There are 68 Sir Knights whose birthday falls in January)

With the Scottish folk melody, “Auld Lang Syne” still ringing in my ears - a reminder to forget the past and start anew 

and enhance my God-given talents and make me a better citizen for others… I say:

Vivat Jesus! and Happy New Year!

George Piette

georgepiette@gmail.com

802-323-2470

mailto:georgepiette@gmail.com


Father Curtis Miller, Pastor of Most Holy Trinity Parish, Barton, selects winning regalia raffle ticket on 

December 6, 2019

Mater Dei Parish Newport 2019 Memorial Tree remembering all those whom have been called to our 

Heavenly Father.



















Middlebury Council 642
Middlebury Council 642 supported the St Mary’s rendition of Las Posadas (a reenactment of Mary and Joseph 

arriving in Bethlehem) and hosted a delicious pancake breakfast afterwards.

Dear Brother Knights,

For 6 years I have been serving the members of this jurisdiction and I genuinely

feel blessed to do so. I’d be glad to share my experiences with any brother Knight

who may be considering a career change or is just interested in knowing more

about the field agent opportunity. Thank you for your prayers and support. 

May God bless all of you and your families this Christmas.

Dave Giuliani

david.giuliani@kofc.org

802.272.6009





















Lifelines: Entitled Respect Life Ministry: 

A Voice for Those Who Cannot Speak,

The program features an interview with Deacon Phil Lawson of the Roman Catholic 

Diocese of Burlington, with a focus on its Respect Life Ministry. He details the meaning 

of human dignity and examines the threats to human dignity at the beginning and end 

of life: abortion and euthanasia. He sets forth the Church's strong teachings in this 

area, reiterating the absolute unacceptability of these threats. Deacon Phil then 

proceeds to lay out an excellent blueprint to promote the Culture of Life; especially in 

Vermont, which provides essentially no protection for the lives of the unborn and 

vulnerable elderly. To view: http://lcatv.org/lifelines-0097 - Please share with others.

(2) Abortion Survey: (used with permission) We recommend 

subscribing to Guy Page's excellent Vermont Daily 

Chronicle. Continued prayers needed.

Survey: only 29% of Vermonters support unrestricted abortion

WEEK #1 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 300 Kevin Aremburg 421

$75.00 186 Jay Benson 7525

$50.00 121 Michael Morse 297

WEEK #2 # DRAWN NAME Council #

$100.00 144 Maurice Brasseur 2285

$75.00 73 Michaud Council #2025 2025

$50.00 46 Andrew Aguilar 232

300 Club drawing Winners

http://lcatv.org/lifelines-0097


Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this 

newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to 

PLEASE forward this newsletter to all of your councils and 

members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE FEBRUARY 1, 2020

published by Guy Page, Page Communications
To receive Headliners/VT Daily Chronicle free of charge, subscribe now

Email: news@vermontdailychronicle.com

See all news stories on the Vermont Daily Chronicle website

or go to our Facebook Page - https://www.facebook.com/headliners11/

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com
https://facebook.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f499eb600c2ebdca976db339d&id=4a75b90758&e=0a94cbee06
mailto:news@vermontdailychronicle.com
https://facebook.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f499eb600c2ebdca976db339d&id=55f5224341&e=0a94cbee06
https://facebook.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f499eb600c2ebdca976db339d&id=de20cddb79&e=0a94cbee06
https://facebook.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f499eb600c2ebdca976db339d&id=21776eedf0&e=0a94cbee06

